
Committee members,
I live in Dayton, in HD 23, Rep. Nearman's district, and I'm writing to express support that you resolve that he did engage in 
disorderly behavior and be expelled from the legislature. His actions, captured on video, in planning and then letting protestors into 
the locked, closed to public Capitol building, was extraordinary and seemingly criminal. Definitely disorderly conduct unbefitting his 
position. It put staff and his colleagues, especially the BIPOC community, in danger. And damaged property to boot. I can't imagine 
staff and colleagues having to work with him after that. It's just outrageous. He does my district no good representing us when 
(appropriately) stripped of committee assignments. We need to be represented by someone with much better judgment and ethics.
Sincerely,
Ann-Marie Anderson


